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May 26, 2022 
 
 
Eric Simon (via electronic mail) 
J-S Ranch 
34905 Ranch Dr. 
Brownsville, OR 97327 
eric@idealagsupply.com 
 

Re:   Registration to the Water Pollution Control Facilities (WPCF) General Permit No. 01-2015 
for ATR#995343. 
 
Dear Mr. Simon: 
 
The Oregon Department of Agriculture (department) has completed the public noticing and 
Hearing for your proposed permit registration for your poultry operation located at 37225 
Jefferson-Scio Dr. in Scio, Oregon to the WPCF, CAFO General Permit No. 01-2015.  The public 
participation period ended at 5 PM on October 25, 2021, with a total of 130 comments.  
  
AWMP Status:  Conditionally approved. 
The AWMP you provided for J-S Ranch was logged into our files as #21002.  To ensure that 
wastes are disposed in a manner that does not cause pollution of the surface and ground waters 
of the state, ORS 468B.215, the department has issued an order on Notice of Permit Registration 
Modification #2231032 on May 26, 2022.  This AWMP is hereby approved subject to the 
following conditions: 
 

• Follow ODA approved AWMP#21002 and the additional monitoring, reporting and 
recordkeeping listed in order on Notice of Permit Registration Modification 
#2231032. 

• Prior to starting construction, permittee must obtain a DEQ 1200-C Construction 
Stormwater Permit and provide a copy to ODA. 

• Prior to starting construction, permittee must obtain a Linn County Road Access 
Permit and provided a copy to ODA.  



 

 

• Prior to starting construction permittee must submit a copy of the site plan that 
was submitted to DEQ for the 1200-C Construction Stormwater Permit.  ODA will 
include that site plan in the AWMP # 21002.  Permittee must update his copy of 
the AWMP #21002 with the DEQ approved site plan. 

 
Permit Status:  New registration pending receipt of fees. 
This Large, Tier II, poultry facility is permitted for a total of 580,000 broiler chickens.  Your 
facility is designated as a Large, Tier II Confined CAFO with an Annual Compliance fee of $400.   
A fee letter is attached.  Once ODA receives your CAFO fees, a Notice of Registration WPCF 
Permit Summary will be sent to you. 
 
If you have questions about your permit registration renewal, or need other information, please 
contact Chris Anderson, your CAFO Livestock Water Quality Specialist, at (541) 673-0805.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Isaak Stapleton, Director 
Natural Resources & Pesticide Programs 
(503) 986-4713 office | (503) 931-5608 cell 
Isaak.stapleton@oda.oregon.gov 
 
Pronouns:  He/Him/His 
 
Enclosures:   WPCF General CAFO Permit No.01-2015, Fee letter 
 
cc:  Chris Anderson, Area IV, LWQS 
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